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At the Registration Desk
(1-r) Graeme Stewart-Robertson, Crystal Colpitts, Tim Vickers,  

Terry Cormier, and Susan Rolston (with Peter Wells below).



Tim Vickers, Executive Director, ACAP Saint John served as Workshop Chair and 
leader of the Marsh Creek Field Trip, with Pat Hinch, foreground.



At the Poster Session, left, Pat 
Hinch and Lisa Isaacman; 

below, Mike Butler.



Presentation by Ashley 
Sprague, Ecology Action 
Centre (left) and Simon 

Courtenay, DFO (below).



At the Poster Session
Jack Fife (l), Jon Percy and  

Wayne Barchard (above) 



Jonathan Smith, Blue Legacy 
International, gave an inspiring 

Banquet keynote address.



Prizes were 
awarded for the best 
undergraduate and 
graduate student oral 
presentations and 
posters.

(l-r): Andrew Taylor, 
Melissa Herbert, 
Alison Bijman (Betsy 
Barber absent).

The Banquet and 
Awards 
Presentation 

Peter Wells presented 
Stephen Hawboldt 
with the BoFEP 
Environmental 
Stewardship Award 
2011



Right: Peter Wells, Chair, 
BoFEP, presents Crystal  
Colpitts, Workshop  
Administrator, with a well- 
deserved bouquet of thanks.

BoFEP Environmental 
Stewardship Award winners,  
(l-r): Stephen Hawboldt (2011), 
Pat Hinch (2004), and Peter 
Wells (2006). Moira Brown 
received the Award in 2009.



Marsh Creek Field Trip

Tim Vickers 
(far left) and 
Graeme Stewart-
Robertson, 
ACAP Saint 
John, led the 
field trip.



The Marsh Creek Watershed is 
11 km long, 4,000 hectare area in 
eastern Saint John. Long viewed 
as a liability due to raw sewage, 
flooding, and poor aesthetics, the 
watershed is now being consid-
ered for its exceptional sustainable 
development potential. The field 
trip partipants viewed its existing 
concerns, underutilized features, 
and potential restoration actions.

Left: Field trip camera buffs, Peter 
Wells and Pat Hinch.

Below: Field trip participants 
(plus Peter Wells photographer).


